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Regional Transportation Coordination Committee (RTCC) Meeting

Monday, October 7, 2019 at 2:00 PM at CDTC Conference Room 
Meeting Notes
1. Welcome/Introductions – present were Maryellen Casey Usis, NNORC; Donna Stressel, Sunnyview Rehabilitation Hospital; Greg Giuliano, Captain/Community Human Services; Denise Yannaci, Saratoga County Office for the Aging; Diane Conroy-LaCivita, Colonie Senior Service Centers; Peggy Osborne, Town of Bethlehem Senior Services; Jennifer Dunn, Saratoga Bridges; Lindsey Garney, CDTA; Rad Anderson, Bethlehem Seniors; Sheila Brazie, Balltown Rd; Marlene Hildenbrandt, Catholic Charities Seniors and Caregivers; Kevin White, Schenectady ARC; Nicole White, Saratoga Senior Center; Renee Markle, Schenectady County Senior & LTC; Amy Carman, Healthy Capital District Initiative; Gina McCarthy, Albany Guardian Society; Carrie Ward, CDTC; Rima Shamieh, CDTC
2. Guardian Society Senior Transportation Guide
Gina MacCarthy from the Albany Guardian Society gave an update about the Transportation Guide, as Ken was out with an injury. Gina gave a short summary of the development of the guide to date, which involved the Siena College NEXT Program and a collaboration with Carrie Ward of CDTC. Currently a graphic artist is formatting the document.  The document will include an introduction, is organized in alphabetical order and will have a geographic index. It will be posted online in the next month or so, at which time service providers can check that their information is accurate and complete. The document will hopefully go to print in January.  Copies will be distributed to libraries and senior centers and will be available upon request.  Carrie Ward offered to ask RTCC attendees how many copies they want when the January, 2020 RTCC meeting agenda goes out, and can also inform the group when the guide is posted online. Gina brought a page of the guide so attendees could get a feel for the layout.  Comments on the layout were that the large font is good for users and that the URL and email links would be live on the online version.
Carrie distributed the transportation section from the Healthy Capital District Initiative’s 2018 Resource Guide.  Carrie will provide the group with a link to the document (see page 5).
3. CDTA Micro Transit Pilot

Lindsey Garney of CDTA gave a presentation about its Micro Transit Pilot project. Micro transit is a combination of ridesharing and ride on demand.  Users can call for a ride or order one online.  It is a curb-to-curb service, as opposed to the door-to-door service that STAR offers. The private company TransLoc is building the software. Drivers will coordinate their pickups and drop-offs with a mounted tablet in each vehicle. The hours of operation for the service will be Monday through Friday, 6 am – 9 pm, and Saturday, 10 am-9 pm. There will be no service on Sundays.  Holiday service will vary. The service will also be used by the Guaranteed Ride Home Program instead of using taxis within the service area.
Lindsey showed the pilot service area on a map.  It covers portions of the Towns of Colonie and Guilderland, including Colonie Center, Crossgates Mall, Crossgates Commons, the Village of Colonie, Wolf Road, and the Latham Farms area.
Microtransit ride origins and destinations must be within the service area boundary or at designated transfer points.  The service will be free for the first 6 months and will be open to everyone.  The goal for the fare after this time will be an amount between the fixed route fare and ridehailing company costs. There will be two vans that can carry 8 people each.  Both can accommodate one wheelchair.  A second area may launch in Spring, 2020, and will be focused on areas with high enough population density to make it financially feasible.  This will likely exclude the more rural areas of the region such as the hill towns.
Because this is a rideshare program, individuals may not get picked up and dropped off in order, and people will share their ride with others.  Routing may change in real time if a new ride request is made enroute.  There will be a response time goal of 15-30 minutes after the request. Priority will be given to user requests made ahead of time for a certain arrival time.  CDTA has yet to develop a policy addressing any age limitations.
Lindsey will send the Power Point presentation to Carrie, for distribution to the RTCC group.
4. Acceptance of prior meeting notes

No changes were proposed.  Notes were accepted as submitted.
5. Tools of the Trade planning

a. Thursday, April 9th? – April 2nd is better than the 9th because of Holy Week and school vacations
b. Topic ideas

i. Guardian Society senior transportation guide – have a session on this
ii. Isolation and transportation – pursue a session on this. Kevin Costello can present on socialization, mental wellness and the benefit of getting people out.
iii. CDTA micro-transit pilot – pursue a session on this
iv. Workforce issues ie home health aides – pursue a session on this. Look at second shift/overnight shift workers, some hospitals have shuttle programs to ensure that staff are able to get to work for off-peak shifts (TDM)
v. Transportation Network Companies (Uber, Lyft, GoGo Grandparent) – pursue a session on this
vi. Issues that older adults face adopting new technologies – oats.org and also Life Path are active on this topic.  NNORC has a monthly computer class.  Albany County libraries also offer computer training, as do several other institutions. NNORC holds computer classes 2x/month. Carrie observed that there is no central location that lists all these resources in one place.
vii. Rural dilemmas – any solutions?? People tend to hire a private driver or make other arrangements on their own.  We could discuss how to do this, what to ask candidates, and what arrangements to use.  The Senior Services of Albany fair will have some information about technology and older adults.  In addition, Getthere.org is active in several upstate counties.  It is a mobility management program of the Rural Health Network of South Central New York whose mission is to advance the health and well-being of rural people and communities in Broome, Chenango, Delaware, Otsego, and Tioga counties. The website includes the ability to search by location and service type.
viii. NYSARC Trusts (NYSARC can present) – They’re willing to present.  Is there still interest? Maybe.
c. Additional ideas: 
i. Community Needs Survey results – the effort from the four counties in the region.  The results might be ready by the meeting. At least have a handout available with a summary of the results.
ii. Electric mobility device charging – providing charging stations can reduce range anxiety and make it easier for wheelchair users to get around. Group consensus was that this shouldn’t actually be necessary because the batteries can hold a charge for an entire day.  If the battery runs out sooner, there’s a problem with the battery. If someone needs a charge, they should be able to charge at a retail or restaurant business or a public institution like the library.
iii. Motivating volunteers – Colonie Senior Service Centers is doing a lecture series on this: Volunteering Makes You Happy.  Diane offered to work with Carrie to conduct a session on the topic. Volunteering duties need to be clearly defined.  Potential volunteers need to determine if it’s a good fit.
iv. Circulation – Pursue a session on this. The Delivery System Reform Incentive Program 2.0 is coming out soon. This means that there may be an overview of the current iteration of Circulation.
v. Other efforts at software integration (Ithaca, Brooklyn) – Pursue a session on this. Also, Rochester is datasharing across providers.
6. New Visions and the Coordinated Plan – the Coordinated Plan, which is complete, is part of the New Visions update.
a. Impacts of Electric vehicles – this was not looked at in the Coordinated Plan. What should be included as part of New Visions 2050? It’s harder for visually impaired people to hear EVs.
b. Impacts of Self-driving vehicles (no driver necessary) – this was not looked at in the Coordinated Plan. What should be included as part of New Visions 2050? Having no driver available to assist passengers would make it more difficult or impossible for some people to travel using an AV. It can also increase liability. Also, there’s no socialization, which is an important reason why people need to get out of their homes. Information breaches will be a bigger issue, with health data necessarily being in the system for some riders. Self-driving vehicles can be great for blind people, particularly if the car talks. 
c. Internet Access map​ – Carrie distributed a regional map showing the relative lack of Internet access by census tract. The data was not included in the Coordinated Plan, but is available as part of the New Visions update.
d. State agency contacts – OASAS? – Peggy suggested contacting Paul at Senior Hope for a contact.
7. Bicycle skills training for people with developmental disabilities, seniors? – Group consensus was that biking in the region is not especially safe, so this is not something that we should pursue right now.
8. Role of rural libraries especially for information dissemination – regional example? – The rural libraries are a wealth of information. Look at Castleton and Upper Hudson Library System. Also, the Ravena/Coeymans/Selkirk libraries are rich in information. 
9. 5310 solicitation status (expect OGS contract renewed, and firmer date of solicitation, by end of year) – OGS contract is still being worked on.  Carrie doesn’t expect them to do anything until it’s renewed. She expects to have an idea of when the solicitation will be released by the end of the year. It was noted that Dick Lenseth and Mark Boucher both left.  
10. Transit Research and Accessibility Center (TRAC) Project complete – please do not direct people to the website.
11. News from around the table: Other issues for group consideration/ideas?

a. TCRP G16 expected 2019, Development of Transactional Data Specifications for Demand-Responsive Transportation – This project is developing data specifications to enable the transportation industry to adapt to current technology and continue to innovate. It is based off of previously outlined data points that would be necessary in a system that different providers could use.
b. Smart Columbus Mobility Assistance for People with Cognitive Disabilities pilot – This project works with people who have cognitive disabilities and older adults to provide access to a highly detailed, turn-by-turn navigation app specially built for people with cognitive disabilities.
c. Advancing Mobility Management Course in Ithaca, by the National Transit Institute – This course June 16-17 2020 is designed to help built the capacity to implement and scale up mobility management strategies and initiatives and expose participants to promising practices in the field.
d. The 5310 vans belonging to Colonie Senior Service Centers have arrived.
e. Amy Carman introduced herself.  She has been on the email list for some time but was unable to attend the meetings until today.
f. Captain/Human Services in Saratoga County is pursuing better coordination between towns, especially in southern Saratoga County.
g. Peggy asked what technology they use to manage their rides.  Cell phones are a challenge in rural areas due to spotty coverage. The group identified the following tools and noted that some options may not be viable for smaller agencies with more limited resources.
i. Digital radios
ii. iPhones, taxi service with a cell phone, an excel spreadsheet

iii. Lifepath did a 5 year grant to get digital radios, which cost $500/month

iv. Verizon direct connect

12. Next meeting: January 6, 2 pm

